. June 9, 1945,

N

Mr. Neal Prochaska,
ROFQD. “2’
Iﬂp.h. Kmu-

Dear Neal:

Mr. Quigley referred your letter of June 1 %o my
~desk. I am awfully glad that you are still considering the
University of Kansas,

1 am going %o Chicago Sunday to attend the con-
vention of Rotary International. I will not return until
Priday. When you plan % come, let me know ahead of time
80 that I will be in town. I want to show you owr campus
and tell you some things about owr University that, in our
short time I did not have an opportunity to elaborate.

Anticipating the pleasure of seeing you in the
near future, I am . : |

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education,
Varsity Basketball Coach.




